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Lumberjack Families, 

 

Progress despite the times. This is a topic covered quite a bit with administration and our staff. I am proud to say our 

students are learning and making progress with the support of school and home communities. I shared at a recent school 

board meeting Lincoln-Woodstock Cooperative School District state data showing the progress our students have made 

throughout the pandemic. We are not perfect; however, we are working hard with a common goal to improve.  

 

Math and ELA proficiency data as reported by NH SAS is listed below. Lin-Wood is represented in blue. The state is in 

green. Notice the upward trend, congratulations students and staff. As you can see, we are very close to the state targets. 

Yes, our science scores need improvement. We are aware of that and we will continue to strive for improvement.  
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Comparisons of Lin-Wood to other local districts are favorable. We outperformed many in the North Country and 

surrounding districts. Sustaining this momentum is up to all of us and it starts by getting to school. 

 

Absences are up overall. Students need to come to school when healthy.  As a reminder our Excessive Absences and 

Tardies is in the handbook on page 31. 
 

Letters will be mailed home soon to those students who may be affected by this rule. Covid 19 will not apply to the max 

number of absences. Please bear in mind that absence numbers for Covid 19 are included in your student’s total absence 

letters to bring awareness of ensuring your child has completed necessary work assignments.  
 

If your child can’t get to school due to illness, be sure to communicate with the front office, school nurse and the 

student’s teachers.  Most homework does not take that long to complete, even less time to turn in.  Remember, if a child 

misses a day of school, they have (1) day to make up that work.  
 

It is important for parents to reach out to teachers should the student be absent for an extended amount of time. Coordinate 

the work that can be completed at home by the student. We understand that having an illness is not always conducive to 

completing homework. The best way to stay on top of these matters is to do the work on time and to communicate with 

teachers. All teachers are expected to assign work via Google classroom and assignments can be found there.   
 

REMEMBER 

➢ Middle School Students - Should not have their phones on them. Phones should be in their locker or backpack.  
 

➢ High School Student - High School Teachers are expected to monitor student usage and allow phones for 

educational purposes only. The expectation is to put it away until staff say it is ok to have. Parents should 

reinforce this with their children. Please do not text your children while they are in class. Lunch is a 

perfect time to do this.  High school students have lunch from 1218-1246 pm on MWF and 1229-1258pm on 

Tues. & Thursday.  
 

➢ Excessive Absences and Tardies 

K-12 students cannot exceed TWELVE (12) DAYS OF ABSENCES in a school year. Promotion to the next grade 

may be affected by excessive absences. Attendance totals are listed on the student's report card. When a student in 

grades 9-12 has reached 8 days absence in a class, parents will be notified.  



 

  

LUMBERJACK STRONG 3 

 

LINCOLN-WOODSTOCK COOPERATIVE SCHOOL DISTRICT         DEC2021/JAN2022 NEWSLETTER 

➢ Should your child have to leave school early due to illness, all communications should be coming from the school 

nurse, Lynn Murray. It is important for Ms. Murray to assess students and make determinations for the wellbeing 

of the child and the rest of our school community.  
 

➢ Absences known in advance (family vacations, medical procedures, etc.) should be communicated ahead of time 

by completing a Student Absence form and submitting into the front office.  Parents/Students should also reach 

out to teachers prior to this leave to ensure any necessary work during that time is completed. 
 

 

Go Lumberjacks!  

 

Mark Pribbernow 
Principal 

 

(Photo Credit - https://www.kenwatson.net) 

 

Some important dates 
➢ High School Semi-Formal Dance                        February 19th 
➢ Winter Carnival Week                        February 21st - 25th 
➢ February Vacation February 28th – March 4th 
➢ Interim’s Distributed March 7th 
➢ Teacher In-Service Day – No School March 8th 
➢ Junior SAT Day March 23rd 
➢ Senior Graduation June 10th 
➢ 8th Grade Continuation June 15th 
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MIDDLE-HIGH SCHOOL HIKE – FLUME GORGE 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

 

HIGH SCHOOL SEMI-FORMAL DANCE 
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LUMBERJACK HAPPENINGS 
                  

 

Greetings from the elementary building! 

 
 

Winter Activities 2022 
 
Once again, the elementary students were able to partake in the WInter Activities 
experiences of the curriculum.  Students from Kindergarten to fifth grade bussed to 
Loon Mountain for skiing and snowboarding lessons, others went sledding on the 
school’s front hill and still more went to Live a Little Fitness to experience games, 
yoga and other movement opportunities.  

  

Lotus and Madison 
- ready to ski! 

Braelyn - having fun 
at Loon 

Kay- Happy at the 
mountain.  

Mona enjoys a snack- 
Skiing is hard work! 

Trey & Braelyn 
ready for lessons. 
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Second Grade Makes Shadows for 
Groundhog Day! 

Making slime – 
Winter Activities STEM day! 

The Kanc 8! 
Braecyn Learning the Singing Bowls at 
Live a Little Fitness 

Brynne and Emily- swinging 
to the stars 

Chloe and Stella gaming! 
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MHS Math Department 
 

Celebrating Numbers, A Love Story 
 
 
Have you ever looked at a digital clock and 
had your heart skip a beat because it was 
11:11?  Many people even make a wish when 
they catch this time of day.   
 
Some of us also like when the time on the 
clock is the same as our birthday, or when we 
discover that someone else shares the same 
birthdate as ours.  A schoolmate of mine had a 
birthday on August 8th, and she had quite 

the celebration on 8/8/88 - she was turning ten - but imagine the parties for kids who turned 8 on that day!! 
 
The year 2022 brings with it the chance to celebrate a couple of special days like this: February 2nd, 2/2/22, 
and February 22nd, 2/22/22.   
 
What's more?  February 22nd falls on a TUESDAY, and in the math teaching community, is being 
celebrated as "Two's Day"!!  There are undoubtedly people out there who are turning 2 or 22 years old on 
either of these dates - can you hear Taylor Swift singing "22" now?! 
 
There are several other special dates that are celebrated by number lovers everywhere.  Most notable is Pi 
Day, which happens on March 14th (3/14, since the number pi is approximated to 3.14), and Mole Day, on 
6:02 am/pm on October 23rd (10/23), since a mole is 6.02 x 10^23 units.  And don't forget May the 4th (be 
with you)! 
 
What numbers make your heart all aflutter?  We want to know!  Share your number love with your youngsters, 
and ask them to share theirs, too. 
 
Sincerely, 
The Lin-Wood MHS Math Team 
Jessica Halm 
Sarah Kraus 
Lincoln Robertson 
Jackie Wilson 
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Winter Newsletter 2022 
Heather Krill and Jen Whitcher 

 
On Wednesday, January 19, 2022 these brave students performed poetry in front of a live and awesome audience, 
alongside a lumberjack- spirited band.   
 
Some of the fifth graders even wrote original poems under the guidance of high school senior Lizzy Drew as part of her 
Extended Learning Opportunity and POL advisor Mrs. Houde.   
 
In terms of accuracy scores this year, fewer mistakes were made than EVER before in the 13 years we’ve participated in 
Poetry Out Loud.  We laughed.  We cried.  We cheered one another on, and it was amazing!  
 
Thank you to Mr. Untersee, Mr. Houde, Mr. King, Ms. Duris, Ms. Wilson, Ms. Steeves, Mr. Polimeno, Mr. Bentley, and Ms. 
Halm— and especially to those students who performed, whether through poems or music and sometimes both.   
 
Britta Robinson will move on to regionals at a later date as our school champion, and Shanna Drapeau will be our 
alternate.  Congratulations! 
 

 
  

English Department Contact Information 

Grades 9-12 

Mrs. Krill hkrill@lin-wood.org 

Mrs. Whitcher jwhitcher@lin-wood.org 

Shown Pictured from L to R: 

1st Row -5th Graders 

Aza Aylward 

 

2nd Row - 5th Graders 

Stella Brophy Phoenix Beaudin 

Khloe Goodbout Lacey Avery 

Greta Krill Ian Anderson 

Penelope Weeden Camden Anderson 

 

3rd Row 
Noah Daigle – 12th Grade Shanna Drapeau – 11th Grade 
Dalton Lylyk – 9th Grade Emma LeBlanc – 10th Grade 

Willow Brooks – 12th Grade Emma Avery – 11th Grade 

Sara Jolly – 9th Grade Briana Calaio – 12th Grade 

Not pictured *Britta Robinson – 12th Grade 

 

 

Shown Pictured from L to R: 

Mr. Untersee 

Colten Harriman 

Emma Avery 

Mihalis Sourgiadakis 

Marjorie Keniston 

Sarah Jolly 

Jack Chase 

 

mailto:hkrill@lin-wood.org
mailto:jwhitcher@lin-wood.org
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National Honor Society News 
 
The Osceola Chapter of the National Honor Society advisor, Mrs. Parent, will soon be 
handing out letters of recognition to junior and senior students that have a 3.5 or above 
GPA. These students have qualified to apply to become a part of NHS.  Along with 
their letter, students will receive an invite to join a Google Classroom where a 
candidate information form will be filled out and turned in online. The signature page 
for all community service events needs to be printed and signed by the advisor of the 
groups, themselves and their parent/guardian and returned to Mrs. Parent and/or her 
mailbox in the Front office no later than 2:30 pm on Thursday, Feb. 24th.    
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Be a BOOSTER of  
Lin-Wood athletics and 

extracurricular programs! 
 
Once again, the Lin-Wood Booster 
Club is asking for your financial 
support. While the Booster Club 
continues to offer opportunities for 
our students, it is support from 
individuals and families like you 
that allows us to provide for our 
youth. All monies raised by the 
Booster Club go directly to teams, 
clubs, organizations, and students 
in support of their extracurricular 
endeavors and accomplishments. 
 

We are soliciting donations in the 
following amounts: 
  

Bronze Booster: $25 

Silver Booster:   $50 

Gold Booster:   $100 

Platinum Booster: +$100 

  

If you wish to be a financial booster, 
please send a check in the amount 
you wish to donate to:  
   

Lin-Wood Booster Club 

72 Linwood Drive 

Lincoln, NH 03251 

 

Or find us on Venmo: 
@Lin-WoodBoosterClub 

to make donating easier! 
 

 

You are always welcome to attend 
meetings and join the club! Thank 
you for your continued support of 
the Lin-Wood Booster Club and 
our youth. 
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STUDENT ASSISTANCE PROGRAM 

PARENT NEWSLETTER 

FEBRUARY 2022 
 

YLTA / WYLD / ADAPT 
 

 

 
 

“Behind every young child who believes in himself is a parent who believed first.”  

Matthew Jacobson 

  

 Boost Your Self-Compassion 
 

As we approach Valentine's Day, let's think a bit about self-love and compassion.  Take a moment to think about 
how you treat yourself when you make a mistake or fail to reach a goal. If you tend to beat yourself up when things 
go wrong, you, like most people, can use a little more self-compassion in your life. 
 
Forgiving and nurturing yourself seem to have benefits in their own right. Strong self-compassion can even set the 
stage for better health, relationships, and general well-being. So far, research has revealed a number of benefits of 
self-compassion. Lower levels of anxiety and depression have been observed in people with higher self-
compassion.   Learn to have self-compassion: 

Here are four ways to give your self-compassion skills a quick boost: 

• Comfort your body. Eat something healthy. Lie down and rest. Massage your own neck, feet, or hands. 
Take a walk. Anything you can do to improve how you feel physically gives you a dose of self-compassion. 

• Write a letter to yourself. Think of a situation that caused you to feel pain (a breakup, a job loss, a poorly 
received presentation). Write a letter to yourself describing the situation, but without blaming anyone — 
including yourself. Use this exercise to nurture your feelings. 

• Give yourself encouragement. Think of what you would say to a good friend if he or she was facing a 
difficult or stressful situation. Then, when you find yourself in this kind of situation, direct these 
compassionate responses toward yourself. 

• Practice mindfulness. Even a quick exercise, such as meditating for a few minutes, can be a great way to 
nurture and accept ourselves while we're in pain. 
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2022 Yearbook Business ads and Senior Recognition ads  

are available for purchase!   

Contact Mr. Adams at dadams@lin-wood.org for more details. 

mailto:dadams@lin-wood.org
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Lin-Wood Food Service News 
 

Thanks to a waiver from the USDA and National School 
Lunch Program (NSLP), Lin-Wood is once again able to serve 
free breakfast and free lunch to all students in K-12 for the 
2021-22 school year.  This means that each student can 
have the daily breakfast or lunch meal that is on the school 
lunch menu for that day at no charge.   

 

 

Here’s some additional information on the Lin-Wood Food Service: 

1. All breakfast and lunch meals include a milk option.  It is part of the free meal. 
2. Milk purchased separately must be paid for on student accounts. 
3. A la carte items, including milk purchased separately, must be paid for on student accounts.  No 

charging is allowed for a la carte items.  
4. If a student wants an additional meal during lunch, it will be charged to their lunch account, like an ala 

carte purchase.   
5. Funds can be added to student accounts in different ways.  If cash is brought in, please identify your 

student’s name and grade on the envelope so it gets applied to the proper account.   
6. The preferred methods of adding funds to student accounts are prepayment by check or using the 

online payment portal through MySchoolBucks. (see additional information in this newsletter) 

 

Check out the school website for more information pertaining to Lin-Wood Food Service.  www.lin-

wood.org  You can access school lunch menus, MySchoolBucks, Free & Reduced applications and 

announcements from Food Service.  

 

 

 

http://www.lin-wood.org/
http://www.lin-wood.org/
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SPECIAL RECOGNITION 

 

  

After 15 years of custodial service at Lin-Wood, Mr. William “Bill” Fraser decided it was time to be at home a 

little more and retired on December 17th.  While we celebrated his retirement with many laughs in true Lin-

Wood fashion, he is a personality that will be greatly missed.  Known for leaving comical whiteboard 

messages for staff and students alike (sometimes including a self-portrait as seen below) and always one to 

share a story or his garden bounty, he is a salt of the earth genuine guy that we were proud to have as part 

of the Lin-Wood Team.  We wish nothing but the best for Bill and his family in this next chapter of their lives.  
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AWARDS 
 

 

2022 Kanc Classic Medalists 
(Photo Credit - https://www.kenwatson.net) 

 

 

  

HS Boys - AM Shown from L to R: 

1st Place – Samuel Martin 

2nd Place – Andrew Wilson 

3rd Place – Andrew Morris 

HS Girls - AM Shown from L to R: 

1st Place – Hadassah Corey 

2nd Place – Meredith Sabourn 

3rd Place – Gorham 

Congratulations to these four 
fine speakers Britta Robinson, 
Andrew Wilson, Briana Duguay 
and Noah Daigle who wowed 
the Rotary at their club 
meeting.  Moving on from Lin-
Wood in the next round is Britta 
Robinson.  Andrew Wilson 
earned the runner up spot!  
 

 

ROTARY 
SPEECH 

FINALISTS 



 

  

LUMBERJACK STRONG 21 

 

LINCOLN-WOODSTOCK COOPERATIVE SCHOOL DISTRICT         DEC2021/JAN2022 NEWSLETTER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

MS Girls - PM Medalists Shown from L to R: 

Campbell Barnaby, Hadassah Corey, Hazel Wilson  

MS Boys - PM Medalists Shown from L to R: 

Bartlett School, Wyatt Weeden, White Mountain Regional  

Ski Team Senior Member Photo 

Coach - Aaron Loukes  

Coach - Jeffrey Clermont 

Ethan Wargo 

Andrew Wilson 

Sydney Pickering 

Sienna Mack 

Britta Robinson 

Seven Fitzgerald 

Brianna Calaio 

Coach - Keegan Rice 

HS Girls - PM Shown from L to R: 

1st Place – Profile 

2nd Place - Hadassah Corey 

3rd Place - Profile 
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BULLETIN 
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2021-2022 STUDENT DRIVERS 

 
If your student will become licensed for this upcoming year, please review the following information: 
 

➢ Student Automobile Use Policy – Any licensed student may be permitted to bring their vehicle onto 
campus.  Student transport of minor siblings must be authorized by parent/guardian and on file with 
the office for siblings to leave school grounds.  Additionally, students must follow th e handbook policy 
regulations stated below regarding their vehicles on campus:  

• Student use of an automobile on school grounds is a privilege.  Careless driving is prohibited and is 
subject to disciplinary actions.  Anyone guilty of careless driving, may be  reported to the police.  
Improper use of a motor vehicle on school grounds can result in suspension from school.   

• Driving a motor vehicle from school grounds during the school day without authorization will be 
considered improper use of a motor vehicle and will be considered grounds for suspension.   

• Parking at the school is a privilege granted by the school and the privilege will be withdrawn if it is 
abused.  Prior to driving or parking on school grounds, students will be required to register motor 
vehicles in the main office.  If a student leaves the school grounds in a motor vehicle without 
authorization, parents will be notified, and the student will be subject to disciplinary action up to 
and including suspension from school. 

• Automobiles must be parked in the designated parking area.   

• Students, including the driver, are not allowed in vehicles during school hours, except for arrival or 
departure.  Drivers and their passengers must leave the vehicle as soon as they arrive at school and 
are not to be in it until they leave school again. 
 

 NOTE – Any items displayed in or on a student’s vehicle which violate normal codes of conduct may 
be subject to disciplinary actions, including student suspension and loss of parking privileges  per 
policy JIC. 

 
LOCAL DRIVER’S EDUCATION PROGRAM OFFERINGS:  
 

❖ Littleton - https://precisiondrivingschool.com/register/  
❖ Plymouth - https://www.hullsdrivingschool.com/classroom_sessions.phtml 
❖ Meredith -  https://www.proficientdriving.com/packages.phtml  
❖ Center Harbor - https://www.redhilldrivingschool.com/driver-s-ed-program.html 

 
 
For more information about State of New Hampshire Youth Operator Licensing FAQ’s, here are some great 
resources to check out: 
 
https://www.nh.gov/safety/divisions/dmv/driver-licensing/apply/youth-operator.htm 
https://www.nh.gov/safety/divisions/dmv/driver-licensing/education-training/driver-education.htm 
https://www.nh.gov/safety/divisions/dmv/driver-licensing/apply/testing.htm 

https://precisiondrivingschool.com/register/
https://www.hullsdrivingschool.com/classroom_sessions.phtml
https://www.proficientdriving.com/packages.phtml
https://www.redhilldrivingschool.com/driver-s-ed-program.html
https://www.nh.gov/safety/divisions/dmv/driver-licensing/apply/under-18.htm
https://www.nh.gov/safety/divisions/dmv/driver-licensing/education-training/driver-education.htm
https://www.nh.gov/safety/divisions/dmv/driver-licensing/apply/testing.htm
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LIN-WOOD  

GEAR STORE 
https://lin-woodspiritwear.itemorder.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Looking for some branded Lin-Wood Gear? 

 

Whether you’re a current student, proud parent of a student (past/present/future), an alumnus or a 

faculty member, make sure to check out our online gear store!   

 

You’ll find favorite sweatshirts, polos, short-sleeved shirts, baseball hats, winter beanie hats, zip-up 

pullovers, but don’t forget to also scope out some of our more recently added items.  You will 

definitely want to get your hands on these NEW incredible water bottles, window decals, hot/cold 

coffee tumblers, key ring lanyards, shorts, and casual pants! 

 

Keep your eyes open for some of our upcoming student fundraiser merchandise available on 

Facebook too.  

 

https://lin-woodspiritwear.itemorder.com/

